
June 12, 2012 

 
Tim Cole 
Executive Secretary / Energy Efficiency Board 
West Wind Consulting 
157 Whitney Street, 2nd Floor 
Hartford, CT 06105 
 
Re: Docket No. 10-10-03- DPUC Review of The Connecticut Energy Efficiency Fund’s 
Conservation and Load Management Plan for 2011 – UI Comments on “Measures to 
Consider Updating for the Next Revision of the Connecticut Program Savings Document 
(PSD)”, KEMA Inc., Tetra Tech. May 29, 2012.  

 
 
 
Dear Mr. Cole: 

 
In compliance with the Department of Public Utility Control’s (the “Department”) directive on 
page 42 of its January 6, 2011 Decision in the above referenced docket (the “Decision”), The 
United Illuminating Company (“UI”) hereby submit the following comments on the “Measures to 
Consider Updating for the Next Revision of the Connecticut Program Savings Document 
(PSD)” Draft Report.  
 
On page 42 of its Decision, the Department stated in reference to all future program 
evaluations, “The EDCs/Energy Efficiency Board will no longer be permitted to comment on 
internal draft evaluation reports.  When the Evaluation group is ready, they should release a 
draft report.  At that time, the EDCs and the Energy Efficiency Board may make public written 
comments.  The Evaluation group will then make modifications at their discretion then issue a 
final report or another draft report”.  
 
UI Comments are as follows: 
 
 

• From a high level, UI feels that the vendor has produced a quality product that the  
 

• The only error that we found was in on pg. 3-2, measure #1, Methodology – The vendor 
claims we should be using 11.5 CCF, which is actually water savings and not 42 
Therms/yr that is the gas savings. If you look at the reference document that is given as 
the source, table 3-9 shown the 11.5 CCF as unit water savings in CCF/yr. and 42 
Therms/yr as the gas unit energy savings. 

 
• Utilities can use to guide and hone many of the current measures with in the CT PSD. 

• The Utilities are currently deep into the process of updating/producing the 2013 PSD 

and will review the “Measures to Consider Updating for the Next Revision of the 

Connecticut Program Savings Document (PSD)” Draft Report, and consider any 

updates that can be accommodated in current 2013 PSD timeline. 

 

• Since this draft report was delivered at a late point into our PSD update process, UI 

feels that the true value in this document will be to guide the future efforts by the CT 

EEB Evaluation committee and consultant in order to provide the CT Utilities with 



evaluations that can be used to better quantify energy and demand savings from CL&M 

efforts.   

 
 
If you have any questions regarding the above comments, please contact me at (203) 499-3686. 
 
 
Very truly yours,  
 

 
Paul M. Gray, CEM 
Senior Business Development Professional 
The United Illuminating Company 
180 Marsh Hill Rd 
Orange, CT 06477  

 


